Mayor's Ocean View Task Force (MOVTF)


Items of Interest from the November 18, 2010 MOVTF Meeting follow:

· Standing Reports:  Norfolk Police reported that 2010 reported crimes are about equal to 2009 with the exception that violent crimes are down and property crimes are up.  The increase in property crimes was driven by an increase in auto related property crimes, e.g., auto break-ins.  The Norfolk Police representative further stated that about 90% of the auto related crimes were committed on autos that were not secured.    Questions arose regarding how the Norfolk Police were handling curfew violators, i.e., youngsters on the street between 11:01 PM and 5:00 AM.  Norfolk Police stated that controlling curfew violators was one of their top agendas and they were actively pursuing such violators.  One last Norfolk Police topic involved the thief of copper from both homes and businesses, e.g., air conditioner condensers.  Police ask that everyone report suspicious activities.    

· Code Enforcement:   As reported in the September MOVTF recap, the City leadership has realigned the code enforcement office back to the Planning Division to enhance their ability to work with other City offices.  In fact, this office now includes both code enforcement and zoning.  An in-depth presentation was made on the “Bureau of Neighborhood Quality” and how active code enforcement benefits our communities.  Some of Norfolk’s code enforcement and violation items are: parking on the grass; weeds and grass taller than 12 inches; pet areas not cleaned daily; repairing vehicles on residential property; inoperable vehicles; storm water drain pollution; etc.  If you would like to report an issue to Norfolk for action, please contact “Norfolk Cares Assistance Center" at 757-664-6510 or you can report issues directly to a member of the Norfolk Police.
· Bay View Motel Status:  City attempts to remove this eye sore have made their way through the courts.  Expect to see demolition of the motel next month.  Expect similar City action on other derelict structures like the gentlemen’s club on Ocean View Ave in the near future.
· Mobile Home Park near the intersection of Shore Drive and Little Creek Blvd:  Efforts to remove all the units and clear the area has been completed.  Potential reuse options for the property are being evaluated.
· Graffiti Abatement:  The City has a goal of immediate Graffiti removal, i.e., within 24 hours if possible.  Property owners who consent will have the Graffiti removed at no cost.  There’s an option for Graffiti removal by property owners with up to $50 reimbursement from the City.
· Bay Oaks Park:  Norfolk’s Recreation, Parks, & Open Space group is finalizing plans for a passive park on the 11 acres of City property located between 3rd Bay and 5th Bay, just south of Ocean View Avenue.  If you are interested, there will be a planning reception for this park on December 4th at the East Ocean View Recreation Center from 10 AM to noon.  

· New East Beach Stop Signs:  City Council member stated that the newly erected stop signs are legal and have been approved by the City.  

· Stop Light Timing at the Pleasant Ave and Shore Drive Intersection:  City Council member stated that the timing of this traffic signal will be adjusted to smooth the flow of traffic departing East Beach by avoiding the several minute waiting time between green lights for west bound Pleasant Ave traffic.  

